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BEFORE THE MASTERTON DISTRICT COUNCIL 

IN THE MATTER OF the Resource Management Act 1991 

AND an application for resource consent for the demolition of the 
Masterton Town Hall located at 64 Chapel Street, Masterton 

Application Number: RM240135 

APPLICANT Masterton District Council 

MINUTE #2 OF INDEPENDENT HEARING COMMISSIONER 

DATED 25 MARCH 2025 

1. On Monday 24 March 2025 the following emails were referred to me:

▪ Email dated 21 March 2025 from Submitter 58 (Simon Byrne); and
▪ Email dated 23 March 2025 from Lyn Riley on behalf of Submitter 33 (Masterton Ratepayers

& Residents Association).

Copies of both emails are attached. 

2. Both submitters have challenged the accuracy of the cost calculations provided in the Applicant’s
documentation.

3. The matters raised are of sufficient concern that I direct the Applicant to provide an appropriate
written reply as part of its evidence to be filed by 4.00pm on Friday 28 March 2025.

Correspondence 

4. Any correspondence relating to this Minute should be directed to Sheryn Scanlan, Planning
Technical Support Officer at planningadmin@mstn.govt.nz and I will endeavour to respond as
soon as I can.

Alistair Aburn 

Alistair Aburn 
Independent Hearing Commissioner 

25 March 2025 

mailto:planningadmin@mstn.govt.nz


From: Simon Byrne   
Sent: Friday, 21 March 2025 6:35 PM 
To: Admin Planning <planningadmin@mstn.govt.nz> 
Subject: Re: RM240135 - Masterton Town Hall - Planning Officer's s42A Report 

Hello, I have noticed a significant error in the costs provided in the applicants information, notably an arithmetic error shown in the 
attachment. The error is made by RPS in their costings report. 

I request that the independent commissioner sees this email and asks the applicant to review the cost information and provides a 
correction ahead of the hearing? This may also affect various statements made about the costs of the various options. 

Simon Byrne 

mailto:planningadmin@mstn.govt.nz


Request for a Costings Review of the Town Hall Project 

Good Afternoon, 

There is a significant arithmetic error in the cost calculations provided by RPS in their report for the Town Hall 
project (pg 18 of 30), as outlined in the attached document. This mistake could mislead the public and may impact 
statements regarding the cost comparison between retaining the Municipal Building and constructing a new build. 
Specifically, the claim that retaining the Municipal Building is 50% more expensive than a new build no longer holds 
when accounting for the missing $8M and should be subject to an Auditor General’s investigation.  I request that the 
independent commissioner be advised of this error and review this email, ask the applicant to correct the cost 
information, and ensure the revised figures are provided to the Commissioner before the hearings. The demolition 
process of this heritage building needs to be put on hold until the revised figures have been recalculated and 
consulted on with the public. 

Regards 

Lyn Riley - President, Masterton Ratepayers & Residents Assn 
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